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Provider Alert 

To:  Sharp Health Plan Providers and Provider Office Staff     
From:  Sharp Health Plan     
Date:  August 8, 2025        
Subject: Follow-up to SB 729 - Health care coverage: treatment for infertility and fertility services 

Attention Provider Partners: 
 
Effective July 1, 2025, patients enrolled in large group plans—and potentially small group plans—may be 
eligible for expanded infertility benefits under SB 729 Health care coverage: treatment for infertility and 
fertility services. Eligibility begins upon the renewal of their benefit plan. Large group plans renew 
monthly while small group plans renew annually on January 1. 
 
Attached is a listing of large group renewal dates. Additionally, you can verify member eligibility through 
the SHP provider portal: 
 

• If the Summary of Benefits under Family Planning Services shows the infertility benefit, the 
member is eligible. 

• If the benefit is not listed, the member is likely not yet eligible. 
 

Until members become eligible for SB 729 expanded benefits, they will still have infertility coverage if 
their plan includes an infertility rider. 
 
Please note: Members may not be aware of their plan’s renewal date. If they have questions, advise 
them to contact their employer or reach out to Customer Care through their Sharp Health Plan Member 
Portal or by calling 1-858-499-8300 for assistance. 
 
Thank you for your continued partnership. If you have questions about this alert, please contact us.  
 
Best regards, 
 
Sharp Health Plan 
Provider Account Management 
Provider.Relations@sharp.com 
Tel: 1-858-499-8330 | Fax: 1-858-303-9049 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202320240SB729
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202320240SB729
https://content.sharphealthplan.com/docs/default-source/providers/updates-news/2025/sb729-lg-renewal-dates.pdf?sfvrsn=28bfa180_1

